WELSH SCHOOLS ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION
CYMDEITHAS ATHLETAU YSGOLION CYMRU

Registered charity – 510848


Management Committee Meeting – Virtual (Teams) – July 14th. 2021 (3:30pm Start)
Minutes/Action Points

Present:  Steve Jones (SJ), Chris Moss (CM) Rhiannon Linington-Payne (RLP), Kath Elias (KE), Gerald Davies (GD), Andrew Jenkins (AJ) and Zane Maynard (ZM). 
1. Apologies for Absence: Gareth Oldham, Dai Williams & Jo Warner.
2. Minutes of Last Meeting (June 4th.):

These had been circulated ahead of the meeting in the interests of saving time. They were accepted as a true    record (Proposed KE & Seconded CM).  

3. Matters Arising:
4 (5.3) – unclear whether this is still to be actioned, SJ to contact DW before next meeting.
5 – It was confirmed that the second draft of the SLA is now ready for review (GD), several amendments had been made and a meeting is to be convened w/b July 17th. CM/RLP added to sub-group and had attended the first review meeting on June 3rd.

4 – Indoor Combined Events International – SJ confirmed that he had contacted Pete Russell (SSAA) to inform that the October 16th. date offered was not suitable. To date no reply received. RLP confirmed that the WA/WSAA Joint Indoor CE was booked in for November 7th. This will have to be the selection event for Glasgow – there is no budgetary provision for a second event.
AOB – Adam Burgess had again been in touch and had confirmed that it is not possible to book the Cwmbran facility at this time. He will keep pursuing this.

ZM confirmed that he had looked at the “UK School Games” qualification criteria, the format does not lend itself to a WSAA team and so we are not in a position to support the event at this time.
SJ confirmed that he had contacted Jake Heyward to congratulate him on his Welsh 1500m record and his Olympic selection. He has since also broken the Welsh 1 Mile record as well. There is also good news for former WSAA athlete Joe Brier who has been added to the Olympic Games team in the 4x400m Relay. SJ to contact and congratulate.
4. Events:
Indoor Combined Events International.
Update had been provided earlier in the meeting.
Inter Schools XC.
There was extensive debate around the event combining with the Inter Regional Event for the second time. It was noted that there were some concerns tabled by the Cardiff & the Vale school district around the compatibility of combining the two. However, GD reported that numbers had increased during the pilot event in 2019. SJ reported that the Road & XC Committee were also supporting the event remaining as combined. RLP confirmed the Inter Regional date as November 20th. It was AGREED to defer this item to the next Executive meeting. CM & KE reminded that the original decision had been taken around concerns for athlete welfare.
5. WSAA SIAB Trial Review:
High Jump Result: GD/SJ reported that a tie had been recorded in the Girls event at Brecon. On examination of the field cards the two athletes had identical records and could not be separated on count-back, there had been no jump-off. The policy agreed allows for just 1 athlete to become the automatic selection. SJ had contacted the parents of both athletes following the event to offer 2 alternatives to separate the 2:

· With both girls already entered into the Welsh Championships, this event is used to decide the automatic place.
· That the highest ranked athlete on September 8th. becomes the automatic choice.

One party was happy to agree to either option, however, the second would agree to neither. Following a short debate it was AGREED that the second method be used and that this recommendation goes to the Executive. RLP suggested that there should be a more formal policy document which is used for SIAB selection.

Trial Review:
SJ reported the feedback from James Williams (who was in attendance at the event) – JW felt that the event was a missed opportunity in terms of return to Sport with only 1 age group competing, he also expressed concern at lack of numbers in some events and disappointment in the general readiness of the facility for this level of competition.
GD reflected on the lack of an atmosphere for parts of the day and on the problems caused by the withdrawals due to self-isolation protocols. 

SJ reported difficulties in getting up to date results quickly so that ranking lists could be updated. One positive was that athletes can now enter events on OpenTrack under their school names.

CM stated his intent to follow up on the facility issues and to work with Freedom Leisure staff to raise the quality of provision. SJ to contact Chief Officials from the day to ask for reports which will help to prioritise work.

ZM recorded his thanks to RLP, AJ and Darran Williams for their work both in the lead up to the event and on the day.

6. AOB:
KE paid tribute to Ian Dixon – Ian has recently passed away and was a long-standing supporter of Cardiff & the Vale and WSAA events as our official photographer. Our deepest sympathy was extended to Ian’s family at this sad loss. 

Thanks also to Peter Morris and Dai Williams who had offered to attend the funeral to represent the District and the Sport across Wales.
                 There was no other business and the meeting closed at 16:38pm.
Next Meeting to be held on Wednesday, September 1st (Virtual (Teams) at 3:30pm). PLEASE NOTE THIS IS ADDITIONAL TO THE DATES LISTED ON OUR 2021 CALENDAR.
The date of the WSAA Executive was confirmed as Monday, July 17th, again on Teams/Zoom (6pm).
Steve Jones
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